de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment

47



From: Michael Chiacos < mchiacos@cecmail.org>

Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 4:29 PM

To: sbcob; Williams, Das; Hart, Gregg; Lavagnino, Steve; Hartmann, Joan; Nelson, Bob

Cc: Sigrid Wright

Subject: CEC SUPPORT for Utility-Scale Solar Ordinance

Attachments: CEC comments - Utility Scale Solar Ordinance County of SB.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

The Community Environmental Council (CEC) supports renewable energy growth in the County of Santa Barbara and supports the changes suggested by staff for the Utility-Scale Solar Ordinance. In particular, we appreciate the emphasis on streamlining the permitting process for solar, clarification that the definition of "utility-scale" excludes any solar on built environments, such as parking lots and buildings, and allowing utility-scale solar on AG-II and PU zoning. CEC further supports that the County investigates allowing utility-solar on AG-I properties, with appropriate review and safeguards for impacts.

CEC also encourages the County to advertise these efforts to make Santa Barbara County more solar friendly to solar developers, particularly those responding to recent and future Requests for Proposals from power procurers such as Central Coast Community Energy, who are increasing efforts to purchase from local and smaller utility-scale solar power projects. The County should also highlight the world class solar resource in Cuyama Valley, particularly with the severe overdrafting of groundwater problems there. Recent advances and cost declines in battery storage are allowing most new utility-scale solar projects to be paired with battery storage, producing projects that can dispatch solar power into the evening or as needed. This enables larger projects than previously were possible due to transmission constraints.

New solar development will lead to increased resiliency, lower greenhouse gas emissions, job growth, and enhanced revenue for the County. CEC hopes the County will move quickly to adopt these ordinance changes.

Sincerely,

Michael Chiacos

Director of Energy and Climate Programs

<u>Community Environmental Council</u>

1219 State Street, Suite A, Santa Barbara CA 93101
(805) 963-0583 x204 | (805) 284-4179 (Cell)

Facebook | Instagram | Twitter | LinkedIn

CEC advances rapid and equitable solutions to the climate crisis. See our <u>impact report</u> to learn why we are a 2020 California Nonprofit of the Year, a 2020 City of Santa Barbara Climate Hero, and a recipient of the highest possible ratings from Charity Navigator and Guidestar.

CEC (por sus siglas en inglés) avanza soluciones rápidas y equitativas a la crisis climática. Vea nuestro <u>informe de impacto</u> para saber por qué somos la Organización Sin Fines de Lucro del Año 2020 de California, el 2020 Ciudad de Santa Bárbara Héroe del Clima y tenemos las calificaciones más altas posibles en Charity Navigator y Guidestar.









BOARD OFFICERS

Barbara S. Lindemann
President

Catherine Brozowski Vice President

> Charles Newman Vice President

> > Kathy Yeung

David N. Pellow Secretary

BOARD MEMBERS AT-LARGE

Jon Clark
Christine DeVries
Nadra Ehrman
Carolyn Fitzgerald
Laura Francis
David Jackson
Elliott MacDougall
Pat McElroy
Ivette Peralta
Peter Schuyler

BOARD MEMBERS EMERITUS

Dick Jensen in memoriam

Marc McGinnes

Paul Relis Selma Rubin

in memoriam
Hal Conklin
in memoriam

Sigrid Wright CEO

PRESIDENT'S COUNCIL

Dennis Allen Diane Boss Laura Capps Dave Davis Katie Davis Carla Frisk Karl Hutterer Ivor John John Jostes Bruce Kendall Kim Kimbell Mike Noling Paul Relis Michel Saint-Sulpice Leanne Schlinger John Steed Elizabeth Wagner Sally Warner-Arnett

PARTNERSHIP COUNCIL

Karen Brill
Linda Cheresh
Claire Fackler
Kristin Hogue
Cooper Mattieson
Michelle L. Pickett
Wendy Read
Missy Robertson
Stan Roden
Holly Sherwin
Bret A. Stone
Jacob Tell
Sally Terrell
Michelle Weinman
Deborah Williams

July 12, 2021 Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Re: Utility-Scale Solar Ordinance: SUPPORT

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

The Community Environmental Council (CEC) supports renewable energy growth in the County of Santa Barbara and supports the changes suggested by staff for the Utility-Scale Solar Ordinance. In particular, we appreciate the emphasis on streamlining the permitting process for solar, clarification that the definition of "utility-scale" excludes any solar on built environments, such as parking lots and buildings, and allowing utility-scale solar on AG-II and PU zoning. CEC further supports that the County investigates allowing utility-solar on AG-1 properties, with appropriate review and safeguards for impacts.

CEC also encourages the County to advertise these efforts to make Santa Barbara County more solar friendly to solar developers, particularly those responding to recent and future Requests for Proposals from power procurers such as Central Coast Community Energy, who are increasing efforts to purchase from local and smaller utility-scale solar power projects. The County should also highlight the world class solar resource in Cuyama Valley, particularly with the severe overdrafting of groundwater problems there. Recent advances and cost declines in battery storage are allowing most new utility-scale solar projects to be paired with battery storage, producing projects that can dispatch solar power into the evening or as needed. This enables larger projects than previously were possible due to transmission constraints.

New solar development will lead to increased resiliency, lower greenhouse gas emissions, job growth, and enhanced revenue for the County. CEC hopes the County will move quickly to adopt these ordinance changes.

Sincerely,

Michael Chiacos

Director of Energy and Climate Programs